Lambda Alliance General Body Meeting – 4/23/2009
Introductions

Matt – QUEST

Yana – Nurses PUSH/J-BaGeL

Kyle

Tyler

Celeste – PATH/QCF

Brandon – Wharton Alliance

Tony – WA

Tony – QPOC

Rohan – APSC

Katherine – QSA

Baylee

Vivian – PATH/QUEST

Kelsey – QCF/PATH

Thad – QSA

Dennie

1. Committees

Dennie: Talked about this at the last meeting, decided we aren’t going to do actual structured committees, but next semester each member of the exec board will be a point person for the issue that they’re working on. If people want to get more involved, people can approach that one person.

Matt: What are the committees?

Dennie: Admissions, Athletics, Academics, Campus Climate, External 

Baylee: Still focusing on trans issues.

Dennie: Not mandatory

2. Bid Update

Baylee: Working on bid for IvyLGBT, submitting on May 9. We’ll know by the 16th. Part of our bid is we’re going to say this is our working group for the conference. We’ll be stronger if we already have a group of individuals committed to working on it. Need actual names of people who are going to commit. 

People who raised their hands:

Paul

Dennie
Matt

Thad

Kyle

Tyler

Tony Thieu

Katherine

Baylee

Vivian
Very key part of the bid is going to be the date that we choose. Going to be sometime next spring, can be late Jan early Feb OR having it during QPenn. 

Pros to having it during QPenn – if we have them separately we might have reduced funding for both events. Easy to work in programming if all the groups are doing stuff already

Cons – during Qpenn! That’s a lot of work. Maybe it would take away from QPenn? Or from the conference. Important to get feedback.

Tony T: Would be too much work during QPenn. Already hard enough to deal with our own programming.

Baylee: I agree personally, Center staff says that all the same people on QPenn will probably also be working on the conference committee. Will have a conference in the middle of Feb and then one month later QPenn will happen.

Katherine: Structural question – Would QPenn board still be the head organizers and then have a committee for the conference be adding events to the QPenn schedule but still be separate? Conference could work on specific events.

Baylee: If it were during QPenn, my understanding is that it would be part of QPenn and then fall under the QPenn chairs.

Dennie: Hmm, not so much.

Baylee: Conference chairs would have a lot of separate responsibilities. 

Katherine: Almost like conference would be acting like a different group. Chairs mostly organize groups’ events. Not really about micromanaging. Would give committee more autonomy to do what it needs to do to get stuff done. Would decrease QPenn board’s responsibility.

Dennie: It would be more of an overlapping thing. If we did it then the conference would take place all day Friday and all day Saturday. If you think back to this year, Friday was the Drag Show and QBall, and Saturday was the Kinky Karnival. Would take care of the social aspects of the conference and then all day we’d have programming. At night that’s when QPenn stuff would start. 

Katherine: Committee for the conference could take care of programming on Friday and Sturday and then it could fit into the day on Satutday.

Matt: With NUJLS, the planning was done in advance, and the only stressful thing was housing issues the day of and coordinating workshops and making sure people were at their places. As long as people can devote all their time to that day, there’s no problem with it being over QPenn. Planning would happen a month in advance anyway.

Rohan: I’d be concerned about the fact that Spring Break is right before QPenn. 

Rohan: For February, last weekend might be a concert in Irvine.

Kyle: A reason why they might have not favored a March date was because Dartmouth is on a quarterly system so they all have weird spring break times. People might vote against it just because they’ll be on spring break.

Dennie: That’s why we’d have several date options.

Katherine: Don’t think we should move QPenn. 

Matt: Wary of it being in February, a lot of work tends to build up around then. 

Baylee: Back to QPenn issue – are people unopposed to issue of having it during QPenn? 

Katherine: Awesome option.

Baylee: Preferred option? Basically you do gay all week, then sit in workshops all day Friday and Saturday and do more gay. 

Katherine: QSA can coincide a party with it either way. 

3. Constituent Group Outreach 

Kyle: Decided as a community we need to talk about what our role as Lambda is and what the constituents want out of Lambda. Before the end of the semester, Dennie and I are hoping to meet with all the groups to chat, how Lambda can help you, any feedback before the end of the semester so next year we can start off strong and better serve y’aaaaall.

4. End of Year Report

Dennie: Did this a few years ago when Kevin was chair. Had all the Lambda constituent groups write down all their events for the year, the topics they’ve discussed, etc. We compile it into a big document of everything Lambda and its constituent groups have done in the past year. Nice to have something tangible. Would you guys be okay with that? Do it? Dumb? Can put this on the website.

Matt: Important for organizational memory. Can help groups in the future know how events were and what their problems were, how it was received.

Baylee: Also when Dennie asks are you okay with it, he’s asking are you okay writing a couple pages on what your group did for the semester. We can’t do it for you. 

Kelsey: How long? A paragraph?

Paul will create a basic template to fill out.

Dennie: Can you get them to us by May 12? 

Yes!

Kyle: How about names of people on the board?

Tyler: Could be good to have full boards listed. In the future could help with fundraising.

Katherine: Boards is reasonable, membership is tough.

Kyle: Maybe even particularly active members.

5. Mosaic: The First Annual Intercultural Formal

Dennie: It’s what’s happenin!

Five bucks at the Inn at Penn next Saturday. Tickets will go on sale on the Walk next week. It’ll be in the newsletter. It’s going to be a sit down dinner. Will be a programming aspect to it. University chaplain will be speaking. Then we have a DJ for afterwards, so there’ll be a big after party. 
Can only sell 223 tickets, so buy buy buy! Might want to look into opening up the dancing portion to more people than just the dinner. Get excited!

Dennie is in charge of decorations.

It’s cocktail attire. Represent. 

Katherine will wear a ball gown. 

6. Advisory Council

Dennie: LGBT Center has an advisory council made up of some people. Their job is to advise the Center to make sure the Center’s programs and activities are in line with its mission. Currently the ug students are me, Matt, and Katherine. I’m not reapplying, Matt and Katherine probably are. Seats are opening up, so apply for a seat. 

7. Retreat Recap

Kyle: Opening it up to people who were there. Thanks for coming, thought it was good. Feedback!

Tony W: I could only stay for the first half but I liked it. Good convo about how all the groups are facing membership development issues. 

Katherine: Part of what came up in conjunction with that was that we didn’t really have one main social event. One thing that has come out of that is that QSA is going to try to have more big parties like QBall to try to fill the gap left by GFAC. I felt like we had a good time diagnosing problems but didn’t really come to any conclusions about the problem. 

Kyle: That’s why we’re meeting with groups to see what they want, only had an hour or so after brainstorming. This is a followup.

Tony T: Good idea that came out of it was Marianne’s Twitter thing. 

Katherine: Anna came up with it. It’s called NotPennStraight. If you have a Twitter you can email events to Marianne she’ll put it on there. More social, not so much about official things. 

Matt: I would consider teaching people how to use Twitter.

NO NO NO NO NO

8. Group Updates

Matt: QUEST won the ESAC recognition award. Best group in ESAC (equivalent of SAC). Brought together all the minority engineering groups.

Katherine: Two big things that are happening with QSA. This Sunday we’re having our senior farewell which is open to any LGBT or active allies who are graduating this year. We’re having champagne and cake here. Facebook invite that should have gone out to the seniors. If we forgot people, everyone who is a senior is welcome. Email Marianne or me – 5 pm on Sunday.

Equality rally is on May 3rd. QSA will be marching in that. Everyone is welcome to come to that. The day before on May 2nd, they’re having a BBQ downtown. Sign making party next Wednesday with FUSE. 

Baylee: Wharton Alliance had board turnover. Tony Wang will be the new president of Wharton Alliance. *snaps*

9. Open Forum/Next Semester

Katherine: General announcement about QPenn – unfortunately, for the first time in known memory, they decided that they weren’t going to fund the supplement the way they used to. Tried to contest it but got shot down twice. So the supplement is going to get a lot less money from QSA in the next QPenn. We’ll try to give a few hundred dollars, but I don’t know what.

Dennie: Talked to chair of SAC – no other groups have their supplements for their cultural groups funded anymore. They used to fully fund the supplement. Their rationale before was that the LGBT groups on campus were kind of weak and needed more help – not so much the case anymore. We can also see this as a blessing in disguise. Used to be issues relating to QSA funding QPenn issues – now all the groups are just doing their own thing. Now we have to find $1500. 

No chance of getting this money from the Center. Nope.

Katherine: Might be nice for the constituent groups if we made a “gentleman’s agreement” that we would all contribute $100 or so. Other groups could try to do a little extra fundraising for it. With 9 groups that could be pretty good.

Dennie: If the economy turns around, we could pay for the supplement in ad revenue. Then would have to find money for other things like marketing.

Kyle: Idea of having some kind of fundraising event in the fall. 

Katherine: Another option – maybe having some sort of formal and the keynote speaker could speak there. Lesser keynote that isn’t so expensive, could charge money for admissions. Could maybe even make a little bit of profit off that event. 

Rohan: Date auction? Could raise a few hundred. 

Kyle would sell himself for Lambda.

Matt: Different note! QUEST had a planning meeting. Applying for money from ESAC to do the Postcards to the President stuff. Thinking of having the first Monday of every month – having a table with cookies or something and the postcards. They could take a cookie if they filled out a postcard. Against DOMA.

Baylee: Discussed how DOMA is a legislative thing, not executive.

Matt: Yeah, letters would be to the president, not their congressperson. 

We like this idea. Yes we do. 

Matt: Would it be possible to have Lambda oversee this instead of a constituent group? 

Yana: Why was the senior farewell made only for seniors? Shouldn’t everybody else be farewelling the seniors? 

Katherine: Kind of expensive, alcohol policy, etc. 

